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MISSION STATEMENT 

Our mission is to en-

sure that students 

will find their purpose 

and become success-

ful, lifelong learners 

and positive contribu-

tors in a changing 

world. 

March 2020 

SUPERINTENDENT’S NEWS 
Before I write my article each month I will usually look back at past years’ articles to see if there are 

things I need bring up during a particular time of year.  When I looked back at the article from March 2019, I 
read the following words:   

“I am sad to see that Representative Greg Lewis resigned his position in the Kansas House of Repre-
sentatives.  Greg is a great man and has been an advocate for public education and the kids in our community, 
among other things.  I admire him for making tough decisions based on what is best for the people he repre-
sents.  He never got his marching orders from special interest groups or was beholden to any outside interests.  
That genuine statesmanship seems to be a rarity in our political climate today.  Thank you, Rep. Lewis for your 
service.” 

One year after Rep. Lewis resigned from office, he left this mortal world for a better home with the 
Lord.  In this politically charged atmosphere where it seems we are constantly forced to pick one side or the 
other, Greg exemplified the idea of doing what is right regardless of political aspirations or affiliations.  More 
should follow his example.  His service to the state, our community, our school district, and his family is to be 
admired.   

In addition to our typical school activities like sports and music, we have a few new things going on.  
The 6th grade robotics team recently took four teams to Garden City for a competition.  All four 
teams made it to the finals.  The team of Juan Ibarra and Maylin Sanders brought home the first 
place trophy in the overall team driving competition.  Earlier in the month, the team competed 
in Ness City where Frances Duntz and Jace Reyes placed 10th and Juan and Maylin were 2nd.  We 
are proud of our students and their coach Danny Smith. 

Students in grades six and up have the opportunity to participate in a trap shooting club this sprint.  
Allen Adams and Tom Fischer are organizing the club.  Students will compete in the Kansas Clay Target League 
where they shoot locally and submit scores online.  The state competition will be held in Sedgwick in June.   

Early education is an important focus for our district.  Our goal is to ensure that every student who 
enters Kindergarten is ready to learn.  Our district offers free preschool for all students ages 3 and up.  All new 

preschool students MUST attend a screening to be eligible to attend our preschool.  The 
screenings help us identify specific student needs and help us plan for the upcoming 
school year. 
There will be a preschool screening on Thursday, March 26th from 9:00-3:00 at the 
Church of Christ in St. John.  Call 620-549-3504 to schedule an appointment.  Other 
screenings are available but this is the only one held in St. John.  Contact the elemen-

tary office with any questions. 
Kindergarten Roundup will be held on April 17th also at the Church of Christ.  More information about 

roundup will be coming next month. 
Another aspect of preparing students for school is our Parents-As-Teachers program.  Johnna Stanford 

is our PAT director and Carol Siefkes is the PAT educator.  They are available to work with families with young 
children.  Please contact the elementary office if you would like more information on the Parents-As-Teachers 

program.  The PAT office is 
located in the building just 
south of the library.  
We are grateful to SJN 
Bank for donating rent 
for use of this building.   
As always, if you’d like to visit about any of 
these topics or have other questions or con-
cerns, I can be reached at 620-549-3564 or 
meyerj@usd350.com.  I am proud to be a 
Tiger and proud to serve USD 350 with Pur-
pose, Passion, and Pride. 
-Josh Meyer – USD 30 Superintendent 

The St. John SAFE team wants you to buckle up. 

Enforcement time. 
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